DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY



BUFFALO DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 1776 NIAGARA STREET BUFFALO, NEW YORK 14207-3199

REPLY TO

Environmental Engineering Section

SUBJECT: Lake Ontario Ordnance Works (LOOW)

Ms. Deborah L. Aldrich, P.E.
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Solid & Hazardous Materials
Regulatory Development Section
Bureau of Program Management
50 Wolf Road - Room 488
Albany, New York 12233-7250

Dear Ms. Aldrich:

Enclosed is the completed 1999 Hazardous Waste Report for the Lake Ontario Ordnance Works (LOOW) site. The Buffalo District generated these wastes at this site while conducting an interim removal action to remove two underground pipelines. This work was conducted in accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA) process.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Bill Kowalewski, Project Engineer for the LOOW site, by writing to his attention at the above address, by phone at (716) 879-4418, or by e-mail at william.kowalewski@usace.army.mil.

Sincerely,

John L. Landahl, P.E.

Chief, Engineering and Planning Division

Enclosure